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Denver VC Primary School 

 School Medicine Policy  

 

Introduction  

As a church school, our values are based on Christian principles, and we have an ethos of hard 
work and mutual respect. Our shared Christian vision is: 

To seek to discover and celebrate whatever is good in each individual. 

Discover – Value - Celebrate - Praise 

 

Matthew 5:16 

We aim to develop the whole school community, promoting the academic, social, emotional, 
physical, spiritual, and aesthetic aspects of the individual.  

This is the starting point of all our policy writing so that we can encourage all members of our 
community to ‘Let their light shine’ surrounded by a safe, enabling and encouraging 
environment. 
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Denver V. C. Primary is a small school and resources such as staffing and storage facilities do 
not allow us to administer all medicines to all children. 

Most children will have short term medical needs from time to time, perhaps entailing 
finishing a medicine such as antibiotics after an illness. In such cases, we require a parent or 
named person to come to school at a predetermined time to administer the medicine. We do 
not allow children to administer their own medicine because we do not have appropriate 
storage facilities for this.  

Staff will administer medicine on residential visits once the necessary documentation has 
been completed and authorisation is obtained by the Headteacher. The medicine will be 
handed to the school by the parent/carer of the child and not the child him/herself. Medicines 
provided should ideally have been prescribed by a doctor, dentist or nurse and should be in 
the original container showing the instructions for administration. Records will be kept for 
each child each time medicine is administered.  

On residential visits, parents will also be asked to give permission for their child to receive 
pain relieving medication (one dosage of paracetamol only). Once again, records will be kept 
when medicine is administered. 

Some children have long term medical needs, and where this is the case parents should 
inform the Headteacher. Most of these children will have a Healthcare Plan provided by the 
NHS and staff will be trained to meet their needs. Needs may include administration of 
medicines. Medication of these children will be stored where most appropriate, normally the 
school office or the child’s classroom and records will be kept each time medicine is 
administered. All staff will be made aware of these children and Healthcare Plans will be kept 
in the school office.  

Children requiring inhalers will have their inhaler with them in the classroom and these will 
be taken to PE lessons and on visits out of school. Older children will be encouraged to look 
after their own inhalers.  

 

 


